
 

 

Town of Alexandria 

Transfer Station Siting Committee 

Minutes – August 4, 2020 

 

Meeting began at 6:38 pm 

Members Present: Ken Hall, Steve Whitman(via Zoom conference), Jeff Cantara, Jennifer 

Dostie, Sue Hunt 

BOS Members Present: Robert Piehler, George Tuthill, Chet Caron 

Guests attending the meeting: Mike Provost, Ed Skrobak, Keith Bruning 

 

 

❖ Zoom meeting with Erin Darrow, Right Angel Engineering, began at start of meeting. 

o Ms. Darrow reviewed the test pits areas that were dug to verify materials on 

property.   She also went over areas that would be explored for potential wetlands 

on the property; she felt one area that was initially marked as wetlands should not 

be marked as wetlands. 

o There was discussion on have soil testing done prior to excavating any materials. 

o Alteration of terrain permits were discussed for both an area towards the Route 

104 side of the property for the transfer station and further towards Smith River 

Road for gravel excavation.  Concerns were expressed regarding the length of 

time it will take obtain permitting from the state.  The Committee approved 

moving forward with permitting for excavation at the potential location for the 

transfer station. 

o There was discussions on current land clearing size needs and ensuring that we 

had room for future expansion. 

❖ Site visit is scheduled for Thursday, August 6, 2020 at 9:30 am at the Gilford Recycling 

Center with Paige Wilson from Lakes Region Planning Commission.   Ken Hall, Sue 

Hunt, and George Tuthill expressed interest in attending.  Additional site visits will be 

scheduled for Bristol Transfer Station.  Ms. Darrow stated that she will provide contact 

information for the Barnstead regional facility (BCEP Solid Waste District) to arrange a 

site visit. 

❖ There was a reminder to get survey questions to Steve Whitman. 

 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm  

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Dostie, Secretary 


